
 AGENDA ITEM NO:    11.4 
 
 
 

UNIVERSITY COUNCIL 

ACADEMIC PROGRAMS COMMITTEE 

FOR INFORMATION ONLY 

   
 
 
PRESENTED BY: Kevin Flynn; Chair, Academic Programs Committee 
 
DATE OF MEETING: December 17, 2015 
 
SUBJECT: Kanawayihetaytan Askiy Certificate (“Let us take care of 

the Land”) program changes 
 
COUNCIL ACTION: For information only 
 
SUMMARY: 

 
The Indigenous Peoples Resources Management Certificate (IPRM) has been in place 
since 2006 and has been very successful.  The IPRM program was originally designed 
specifically to train land managers from First Nations that were entering the Regional 
Land Environment and Management Program.   Though it started as a full-funded 
program, based on a commitment from Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development 
Canada (AANDC), that funding commitment was ended in 2013.  Changes in the funding 
model and the certifications requirements put in place by AANDC initiated a re-
evaluation of the IPRM Certificate.   
 
The College of Agriculture and Bioresources identified a need to enhance and strengthen 
Traditional Knowledge in the certificate program, and so have added INDG 107.3 as a 
requirement of the certificate program. The Department of Indigenous Studies has agreed 
to develop a condensed version of the course to fit the delivery model of the certificate. 
 
Along with the addition of INDG 107.3, the College of Agriculture and Bioresources 
renamed the certificate program to reflect the goals and aspirations of the college.  The 
Cree name Kanawayihetaytan Askiy means “Let us take care of the Land,” which reflects 
the coming together of Aboriginal communities and the University of Saskatchewan in 
their shared responsibility to take care of the land. 
 
The name change to the Kanawayihetaytan Askiy Certificate (“Let us take care of the 
Land”) was approved by the Academic Programs Committee at its meeting on November 
25, 2015. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 

1. Kanawayihetaytan Askiy Program Changes and Request for Name Change 



















The name was put forward by the College of Agriculture and Bioresources Aboriginal Program Advisory 
Group, and reflects the outcomes of many consultations with Aboriginal communities regarding the need 
for an enhanced certificate in Aboriginal land management. According to our consultations with Aboriginal 
communities, and the advice and guidance of the Aboriginal Program Advisory Group, a shared 
responsibility and commitment to taking care of the land represents a step forward in engaging 
meaningfully with Aboriginal communities, and sends a clear signal to Aboriginal students and their 
communities that this is a shared endeavor. The faculty of the College of AgBio were fully supportive of 
the name change and approved the proposed changes at a faculty meeting in May 6, 2015. 

We are confident that the external impact of the change will be positive. We work closely with the National 
Aboriginal Lands Managers Association and they have been fully supportive of the proposed changes to 
the IPRM program, including the name change. Leona Irons, the Executive Director of NALMA, has 
participated in meetings with the College of AgBio Aboriginal Programs Advisory Group, and has 
contributed to discussions regarding the proposed program and name change. 

Costs 
Please describe whether this change will result in any additional costs for the university (ie, repainting 
signs, technical changes in SiRIUS, PAWS, financial services, etc.) 

This name change is not anticipated to result in significant extraordinary costs to the university. 

Consultation 
Please describe any consultation undertaken with other university offices, such as Student and Enrolment 
Services, Institutional Strategy and Analytics, Institutional Planning and Assessment, Financial Services, 
Facilities Management, Office of the University Secretary, Information Technology Services, etc. Please 
attach any memos or emails received about this consultation 

We have consulted with the Registrar, and a meeting was held to further discuss the IPRM revisions with 
representatives of Student and Enrolment Services. The proposed revisions have been discussed with 
representatives of the College of Arts and Science (Gordon DesBrisay) and the Department of Indigenous 
Studies. The college (Dan Pennock, Acting Associate Dean Acadenmic) presented a Notice of Intent for 
this program, including the name change, to the Planning and Priorities of Council on March 18, 2015. 
The letter from Dr. Lisa Kalynchuk stated "In summary, the committee is very supportive of the new 
direction you are taking with these programs." 
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